
 
 
 
 
 
October 23, 2020 
 
 
 
 
BY ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
45 L Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 
 
 Re:  Decommissioning of the American Samoa-Hawaii Segment of the American 

Samoa-Hawaii Cable System, FCC File No. SCL-LIC-20080814-00016 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
 Through their counsel, AST Telecom, LLC dba Bluesky, American Samoa Hawaii Cable, 
LLC, and Samoa American Samoa Cable, LLC (together, the “Licensees”) hereby notify the 
Commission that the American Samoa-Hawaii segment of the American Samoa Hawaii Cable 
System was retired and taken out of commercial service effective July 16, 2020.  The Samoa-
American Samoa segment remains in service.  This remaining portion of the system will now be 
known as the Samoa American Samoa Cable System. 
 
 Please contact me by telephone at +1 202 730 1337 or by e-mail at 
kbressie@hwglaw.com with any questions. 
 
      Yours sincerely, 
       
       

Kent Bressie 
 
Counsel for AST Telecom, LLC dba Bluesky, 
American Samoa Hawaii Cable, LLC, and Samoa 
American Samoa Cable, LLC 

 
cc:  Denise Coca 

David Krech 
 


